
  

 
Principal’s Report 
 
The Fun Run was a huge success! We were fortunate enough to have 
fantastic weather and the smiles on our students faces said it all. I can’t 
believe we managed to reach our target of $30,000 which is truly 
remarkable. Thank you so much to our school community for supporting 
this P&C event. The money raised will go towards upgrading the fixed 
equipment. Thank you to all the parents, OSH Club and staff that helped 
on the day. Special mention to Josie Stanford (P&C Fundraising 
Coordinator) and Mrs Hills for organising this community event! 
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Term 4, Week 3 
Monday 28th October  2024 

Narara Public School 
90 Newling Street 
Lisarow NSW 2250 
 
Phone: 02 4328 3024 
Email: 
narara-p.school@ 
det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Uniform shop 
8:15am – 8:45am  
Tue & Fri 
 

Dates to Remember 
 
28 Oct – 8 Nov 
Swim Scheme Year 2 
 
6 Nov 
League Tag 9’s 
 
15 Nov  
Trivia Night 
 
22, 29 Nov & 6, 13 Dec 
Headstart (Kinder 2025) 

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Stage 3  
Camp 2025 
 
 
 
 
 



  

             
 
 
World Teachers’ Day 
 

Last Friday (25 October) we celebrated World Teachers’ Day. On this day we acknowledge teachers and share 
our appreciation for the invaluable work that our educators do. The impact that a teacher can have on the life of 
a student can stretch far beyond the doors of a classroom. Thank you to our School Administration Support Staff 
and P&C who spoilt teachers with morning teas throughout the week. 
 
The staff at our school do a marvellous job each and every day. Teaching is a very rewarding but also busy 
profession. Teachers are always working after hours: planning lessons, marking books, developing individual 
learning plans, planning extra-curricular activities and special events. Teaching is definitely not just a 9am to 
3pm job. I thank the amazing teaching staff of NPS for their dedication and hard work. What a team! 
 
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
On Monday 21 October, Mr Ramm was recognised for his incredible efforts and contribution to Public Education 
at the Central Coast World Teachers’ Day Celebration Dinner. Mr Ramm received his award for exceptional 
contribution to creative and practical arts at Narara Public School and across the Central Coast. Congratulations 
Mr Ramm you are fully deserving of this prestigious award! 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newling Street 
 
Safety is priority when dropping off students for school. It can get very busy at the Newling Street entry, 
particularly in the mornings. The Kiss & Drop zone is a short-term stopping area. Drivers are allowed to stop 
and park their vehicle for a short amount of time while a student exits the vehicle from the kerbside doors. 
Driving to the end of the Kiss & Drop zone and not stopping directly outside the school also ensures more cars 
can fit in this zone at the one time. 
 
A driver must not perform a U-turn or 3-point turn on a road in a school zone during the times indicated on the 
school zone sign. Illegal U-turns in a school zone are dangerous and drivers can receive a fine of $387 and 3 
demerit points. Your cooperation and patience with this is greatly appreciated. Safety for all is paramount. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

2025 Student Leaders 
Stage 3 teachers have been discussing the leadership process with all Year 5 students, bearing in mind that 
students who aspire to leadership positions must consistently demonstrate Narara Public School’s core values 
by being Safe, Respectful Learners.  
 
This year the highest-ranking girl and boy that meet the criteria and consistently follow school rules will be 
selected as School Captains. The next 6 students who meet the criteria will be selected as Prefects. What this 
means is, like last year, there could be a differing number of boys to girls (or vice versa) that make up the 2025 
Student Leadership team. The idea to select the top 6 ranking students that meet the criteria as Prefects was 
taken to the P&C last year for endorsement, it was then voted on by staff and students in Year 5, 2023. The 
large majority of staff agreed with this change as did the Year 5 cohort with 80% of students agreeing.  
 
School Development Days - Thursday 19 & Friday 20 December 
School development days (SDD) are used by schools to build on the knowledge and skills of our teachers, 
school leaders and school administrative support staff through the targeted professional learning program. 
Professional learning is important in building the capabilities of all staff to ensure a highly skilled and professional 
workforce that can support the department’s vision for NSW public education to be Australia’s best education 
system and one of the finest in the world. School development days improve the learning outcomes of students 
by: 

• Providing targeted professional learning activities aligned to school strategic directions and Department 
of Education priorities 

• Enabling whole school planning and enhancing teacher quality, school leadership and management 
practices 

• Implementing legislative and policy requirements. 
 
Please be aware that the last two days of the 2024 school year are designated SDD – Thursday 19 and Friday 
20 December. School finishes for all students on Wednesday 18 December 2024. 
 
NSW State Athletics Carnival 
Congratulations to Imogen M who competed at the NSW State Athletics Carnival last week. 
What an amazing experience and achievement. We are very proud of you Imogen! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Change of Date  
The Year 6 Farewell and Year 6 Graduation has been moved to 12 December 2024.  
We apologise for any inconvenience. 
 
Quality Workers  

Students Class Work Sample 

Willow A 
Georgia T 
 

K1B Holiday Recount 

Ashton C 
Owen S 

1/2J Possum Magic 
 
 

Hunter H 
Eva H 
 

3/4N Animation  
 

 
 

Grant McFarland 
Principal 



  

 

⭐️⭐️IT'S ON AGAIN!⭐️⭐️ Join us for a night of laughs and fun with the NPS P&C Trivia Night! 

https://narara-public-school-pc-association.square.site/ 
 
Please ensure when ordering tickets to include who you wish to sit with in the 'Note to Seller' at payment.  
Tables will be 8-10, so grab your friend crew or rope in the family for some fundraising fun.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnarara-public-school-pc-association.square.site%2F&data=05%7C02%7CGrant.Mcfarland%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfd01b1612d4d4edffdad08dced524f4d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638646185058154344%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3LYnBGtfWTxNZSpfLgAPTLfJNtgBeqfcB9AjFHctQJE%3D&reserved=0


  



  

 
 



   



  

 

 



  

 

 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 

     

Parent/Carers 
 
Below is some useful information to assist with student travel enquiries. 
 
You will also receive a separate email shortly with school travel information for parents/carers and 

students that can be shared in your school newsletter. 
 

Applications are now open for 2025 School Student Transport 

Scheme (SSTS) travel  
Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first 

time will receive their School Opal card at their nominated postal address from mid-January 2025. 
 
Students progressing from year 2 to year 3 and from year 6 to year 7 do not need to re-apply if 

they: 
•     are continuing at the same school, and 
•     are residing at the same address, and 
•     have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their 

entitlement. If they do not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification. 
 
Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an expiry 

notification for their school travel entitlement need to renew or update their details before the end 

of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse applications, so their travel entitlement can 

remain valid for the start of the 2025 school year. 
 
Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will 

receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 
 
 

 
 
 
  

  

 
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De76874bb900157028cbe533f1e7d42f87686cfcc4acbdc8ff5b84ceed1c615503c76e13d93cafd89a5e5e7bb240c530373a4f8656ce5cbf2&data=05%7C02%7CJanelle.Trigg2%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb7690a3746c84bbcb59b08dcf2d8298a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638652257433897155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=huuQly5Sh2FOYfIpGeA8lpd%2F0ISSvVNcuQaR6uLQZgo%3D&reserved=0


  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


